


2. There was no attempt by the applicant to engage with this and other Parish 

Councils likely to be affected by the proposals until after the application had 

been formally submitted on 22 August 2019.  

3. Following representation by the Parish Councils of Ambrosden, Chesterton, 

Merton and Wendlebury, the Parishes attended a briefing by the applicant on 

17 October. There followed an open discussion with the applicant and his 

representatives, and reference was made to traffic management, accessibility, 

impact on Vendee Drive roundabout and flooding.  The applicant responded by 

suggesting the Parishes looked at the supporting documents in the application. 

4. As these documents have been prepared by consultants and require detailed 

analysis, the reduced timescale (8 days) did not give Parishes the ability to 

respond adequately on behalf of their communities. 

 

Transport issues 

 

1. The traffic modelling is designed with the sole objective of reducing traffic 

impacts in Bicester and the A41 to the north of this development.  

2. The Parish Council believes there are flaws in this assessment, as traffic 

modelling is only designed to predict traffic flows for strategic routes and does 

not appear to have taken account of all the developments which have been given 

planning permission but are not currently in progress. 

3. Certainly no account appears to have been taken to consider the impact of the 

increase of traffic on the A41, the road through the village, and the wider impact 

on the local road structures, egress from the Vendee Drive roundabout (the only 

access for Wendlebury villagers into Bicester unless they use the M40 

roundabout) and any of the implications for the residents of Wendlebury. 

4. The applicant’s transport proposals imply that a financial contribution be made 

to the SEPR.  Wendlebury opposed this route that went to OCC Delegated 

Environment Committee in March 2016.  The decision reached at that time has 

been minuted as follows_ "safeguard the option 2 route through agreement with 

Cherwell DC as part of Cherwell Local Plan part 2". 

5. As Cherwell has yet to commence Local Plan part 2 with the necessary statutory 

consultation requirements, and with ongoing reviews of the M40 links either as 

part of the Bicester Garden Town initiative and the Highways England options 

on the Oxford Cambridge Expressway routes, to be published now after the 

General Election.  

6. The Parish Council takes the view that the SEPR route, as initially envisaged, can 

only be aspirational at this stage, the applicant may wish to consider his funding 

options while this uncertainty remains. 

7. The Wendlebury community would like to see major changes to the Vendee 

Drive roundabout including improving the site lines around the roundabout, 

controlled traffic lighting to the 7 exit and access points and a reduction in speed 




